

NAMA :
KELAS :



TARIKH :

SEKOLAH MENENGAH KEBANGSAAN PETRA JAYA

**UJIAN BULANAN (NOVEMBER 2021)
BAHASA INGGERIS
TINGKATAN 3**

*This question paper has **3 parts**, which consist of **60 questions**. Answer **all** questions.*

For examiner's use only		
PART	MARKS ALLOCATED	MARKS OBTAINED
A [Reading]	20	
B [Use Of English – Vocabulary]	20	
C [Use Of English – Grammar]	20	
TOTAL	60	

PART A (READING)

This part consists of 1 reading text and 20 questions.

READING [20 marks]

Question 1 – 20

A) Read the texts and answer the questions that follow.

Free time for teens

The way teenagers spend their free time changes from generation to generation, playing sport, going out with friends, going (1) the cinema, listening (2) music and watching TV - all of these activities continue to be enjoyed by today's teens as they were by their parents. But there are new interests that are taking up much of their time, due to more and more people having tablets and smart phones. Let's look at the statistics. How much time do you spend online? A British research group (3) out that the average UK teenager spends an incredible 31 hours a week online - that's nearly 4.5 hours per day! And what does the average British teen do online? The usual things - social networking, watching videos on YouTube, finding out about health and beauty, and reading about celebrities and sports. To their parents, it (4) seem like they're just wasting their time. Fortunately, they're also spending three hours a week doing research for school projects and homework.

American teenagers, (5) the other hand, spend most of their free time in front of the television. An American study found (6) that teenagers spent more time with traditional media such as television and radio than had been expected. In fact, the study found that the amount of television watched by the typical American teenager has increased in the past five years to three hours and 20 minutes a day. (7) people thought that the availability of computers and the Internet at home would encourage American teens to reduce their TV viewing time, (8) this hasn't happened. Internet time was found to be two hours and 20 minutes a day and most of that time is spent on social networking sites, such as Facebook.

So, UK teens are to be found online while US teens are sitting in front of the TV. What about teenagers from mainland Europe? How do they spend their free time? A study into their habits has shown that when it comes to free time, boys prefer watching TV and (9), while girls spend more time studying and surfing the Net.

The results show a generation that is more traditional than some might expect. European teenagers still spend more time watching television than they spend online - 10.3 hours a week, on average, compared to 9.1 hours spent on the Internet. But video games, at 11.7 hours per week, now consume even more time than TV for European teens. It was also discovered that European teens like doing something else while online. Nearly 50% listen to music on their PC, while 45% watch TV online, for example. Understandably, such statistics are causing concern among parents, doctors and teachers around the world. They believe that teenagers (10) be more physically active in order to stay strong and healthy, and to be able to cope with the demands of school. A life spent in front of a screen is not the way to health and happiness!



A) Read the text and choose the correct word for each space. For each question, mark the correct letter A, B, C or D.

- | | | | | | | | |
|--------------|----------|----------|-----------|--------------|-----------|--------------------|---------------|
| 1. A. to | B. at | C. in | D. out | 6. A. up | B. out | C. off | D. for |
| 2. A. at | B. - | C. to | D. with | 7. A. A lot | B. Much | C. Many | D. Few |
| 3. A. called | B. took | C. found | D. showed | 8. A. but | B. so | C. that | D. also |
| 4. A. can't | B. ought | C. able | D. must | 9. A. gaming | B. gamers | C. game stationing | |
| 5. A. on | B. in | C. at | D. over | | D. game | | |
| | | | | 10. A. could | B. should | C. ought | D. should not |

B) Read the text and choose the correct answer from the options given. For each question, mark the correct letter A, B, C or D.

11. All the following activities are how generations of teenagers and their parents spend their free time **except**:
- A. playing sport
 - B. going out with friends
 - C. listening to music
 - D. social networking on their tablets and smartphones
12. The UK teenagers spend more than 30 hours a week online. How would they compensate this with the other part of their teenage life?
- A. Watching movies on YouTube
 - B. Making research on schoolwork
 - C. Looking for beauty tips
 - D. Chatting on social media
13. How are the American teenagers different from the British teenagers?
- A. They spend more time on traditional media like television and radio.
 - B. They start to change their activity habits to internet related media.
 - C. They use most of their time on online shopping.
 - D. They love listening to music from their downloaded or streamed music.
14. Why do you think parents, doctors and teachers are concerned about the finding of the study?
- A. Teenagers are less active and spend more time watching television.
 - B. Teenagers use 50% of their time online and less time on their study.
 - C. Teenagers become unhealthy and unhappy as they interact mostly with the screen of their television or PC.
 - D. Teenagers do not know how to make good decisions on how to spend their time wisely.
15. What impact would it be if teenagers become less dependent on television or social media?
- A. They would get involved in a more beneficial activity.
 - B. They would be physically active, healthy and easily manage their school life.
 - C. They would not spend so much money on online shopping.
 - D. They would be more successful in managing their health and happiness.

16. Which word in the text has the similar meaning as "take up"?
- A. demands B. encourage C. consume D. cope
17. Which word in the text is the antonym of the word "increased"?
- A. availability B. concern D. average D. reduce
18. Why do you think that the writer compares the habit of spending free time of teenagers from the three regions (the UK, Americans and Europeans)?
- A. He wants to show that this generation of teenagers has one common habit – the influence of modern technology like social media in their life.
- B. He wants to show that parents globally are concerned about their children's inactive life.
- C. He wants to prove that the influence of modern technology like television and smartphones takes up major part of the teenagers' social skill.
- D. He wants to inform the general public that teenagers from these regions can cope well with the school life.
19. The following statements are true **except**:
- A. Boys spend more time on television than girls.
- B. The home internet has successfully decreased the time spent by the teenagers on watching television.
- C. Girls are more studious and active on social networking.
- D. European teenagers have diverted their attention on video games from television.
20. What is the purpose of the study and research statistics used in the text?
- A. To show how serious the problem of teenagers spending too much time on their tablets, smartphones and television.
- B. To make the argument stronger and justified
- C. To persuade readers to agree with the writer's opinion and stance
- D. To make it easy for readers to understand the situation of free time among teenagers globally.

PART B (USE OF ENGLISH - VOCABULARY) (20 marks)

This part consists of 20 questions.

Question 21 – 40

A) Choose the correct answers.

21. I _____ lost while I was walking in the mountains. I was very scared.
- A. did B. kept C. went D. got
22. The unlucky explorers never reached their _____.
- A. expedition B. conditions C. congratulations D. destination
23. The runner could not _____ with the heat and had to give up his attempt to break the record.
- A. get better B. deal C. panic D. tolerate
24. The crew of the sailing boat _____ with terrible storms but managed to survive.
- A. coped B. destroyed C. succeeded D. disappeared

25. Edmund Hillary is one of the most famous _____.
 A. Companions B. destinations C. explorers D. expeditions
26. The rescue team were amazed that the earthquake victims had _____ the extreme cold.
 A. helped B. died C. lived D. survived
27. We do our _____ to prevent accidents, but people participate in extreme sports at their own risk.
 A. well B. best C. help D. calm
28. If you want to get fit, why not _____ up martial arts?
 A. call B. cut C. take D. show
29. The man had been flying a balloon across the desert for five days when he went _____.
 A. lost B. along C. away D. missing
30. I love _____; I think the dancers are so graceful.
 A. martial arts B. gaming C. drama D. ballet
31. I am giving _____ judo because I get lots of injuries.
 A. On B. up C. with D. away
32. The temperature in the Arctic in winter can reach 30 degrees _____ freezing.
 A. Under B. down C. until D. below
33. Climbing Mount Everest tests the _____ of your abilities. It's so difficult.
 A. Flow B. destination C. strengths D. limit
34. Jim is a bit of a _____ off. He always boasts about how good he is at gaming,
 A. Show B. tell C. try D. take
35. 'Don't you just love taking pictures?'
 'Yes, _____ is my favourite hobby.'
 A. sculpture B. painting C. cookery D. photography
36. Take this life jacket with you. It might just _____ your life!
 A. take B. keep C. save D. make
37. I love having _____ lessons at school. I want to be an actor when I'm older.
 A. sculpture B. painting C. drama D. ballet
38. Why don't you _____ for the football team at school? You're really good at sport,
 A. find out B. try out C. cut out D. call out
39. It's really hot today. It must be _____ 35 degrees Celsius!
 A. over B. along C. onto D. during
40. We finally reached the top _____ the mountain at five o'clock in the evening.
 A. In B. over C. of D. on

PART C (USE OF ENGLISH - GRAMMAR) (20 marks)

This part consists of 20 questions.

Question 41 – 60

Choose the correct answers.

41. When the emergency services finally arrived, the survivors of the air crash _____ for days.
A. have been waiting
B. had been waiting
C. were waiting
D. are used to waiting
42. Neil Armstrong was the first astronaut to walk on the moon, where no man _____ ever walked before.
A. would B. has C. could D. had
43. When the team reached the top, they _____ several members.
A. already lost
B. had already lost
C. had already been losing
D. have already lost
44. 'Who _____ the equipment for the expedition?'
'It was John.'
A. did prepare B. prepared C. prepare D. have prepared
45. 'You won't meet Jane today.'
'Why not? _____ invited her to the party?'
A. You didn't B. Haven't you C. You D. Have you
46. '_____ you enjoy hiking?'
'No, I think it's very tiring.'
A. Does B. Doesn't C. Didn't D. Don't
47. 'Tom won the chess tournament!'
'Really? Who _____?'
A. did he beat B. does he beat C. he beat D. beat him
48. Let's go swimming with Jane and Tom on the river, _____?
A. do we B. shall we C. will we D. won't we
49. You could teach me how to dance, _____ you?
A. could B. couldn't C. haven't D. didn't
50. 'Is that your sister jogging in the park?'
'It _____ be her; she hates exercise.'
A. shouldn't B. mustn't C. can't D. oughtn't
51. Sammy _____ be tired. She's been climbing all day!
A. need B. can't C. ought D. must

52. Louise _____ take sculpture lessons, but it isn't certain.
A. can B. may C. ought D. must
53. That was a great view from the top of the hill, _____?
A. isn't it B. hasn't it C. doesn't it D. wasn't it
54. 'I hurt my knee when I fell off my skateboard.'
'You _____ to be more careful.'
A. ought B. must C. might D. should
55. You _____ buy a new camera; you can borrow mine.
A. needn't B. mustn't C. shouldn't D. couldn't
56. _____ you got anything better to do than watch TV all day?
A. Haven't B. Can't C. Don't D. Needn't
57. You _____ go to bed early. It's Saturday tomorrow, so there's no school.
A. ought B. don't have to C. could D. may
58. He'll call me when he finishes, _____ he?
A. won't B. will C. doesn't D. does
59. _____ enjoying your holiday?
A. Not are you B. Aren't you C. You aren't D. Don't you
60. The climbers' adventure was on the news, _____?
A. weren't they B. wasn't it C. were they D. was it

- TEST ENDS -